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East Sussex Association of Local Councils Limited 
Minutes of the virtual Board Meeting held via Zoom on 
Monday 8th November 2021 at 3pm 

	Directors Present 
	Ruth O’Keeffe (Chair) 

	 
	John Barnes (Vice Chair)
Keith Stevens  
Peter Turner

	
	Stephen Catlin
Kay Moss

	Presidents and Vice Presidents Present 
	
	

	
	David Ampthill 
	President

	 
	Dr A MacGillivray 
	Vice President 

	 
	David Young 
	Vice President 

	Officers 
	Trevor Leggo 
	CEO 

	 
	Emily Simpson
	Admin & Finance Asst. 



Also Present: Vanessa Rowlands and Nick Claxton

1. Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Marion Shepherd DL and Councillor Mike Garner.  
2. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes from the meeting held on the 4th October 2021 were approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
3. Flooding Strategy
Nick Claxton from the Lead Local Flood Authority reported on its history (created in 2010 as a result of the Flood and Water Management Act 2010 which was prompted by Sir Michael Pitt’s report into the summer 2007 floods). He spoke about the 2016 delivery plan which set out what they do, who their partners were and what their responsibilities were. Nick Claxton reported on financial and staffing issues and it was agreed that he would meet with representatives of the ESALC Board to discuss in more detail. 

4. South Down Nation Park Authority
Vanessa Rowlands reported on the work carried out by the SDNPA, including the nature recovery programme. She advised that they had been delivering various parish workshops and also provided an update on the Farming and Protected Landscapes programme.  Vanessa confirmed that the SDNPA had taken over ownership from ESCC of the Seven Sisters Country Park in July 2021 and they currently had 12 members of staff. An events van on site had already amassed 15,000 visitors and it had been estimated that 1 million visitors would attend the site every year. Vanessa also advised that a new website as well as social media channels had been created. It was agreed Vanessa would return and provide an update in the future. 
5. Financial update
Councillor Keith Stevens reported that at the end of October 2021 the bank balance showed £66,214. ESALC subscriptions should not need to be raised but it was too early to say if fees could be reduced. 
6. Police Matters
The CEO reported that Tania Jones had been promoted to Assistant Chief Constable and there would be a new Chief Superintendent for East Sussex but no name had been released yet. He also confirmed the focus groups had recently started again and they had been well attended so far. The focus groups were asking attendees to think about their ten policing priorities for their area and to then feed this back. This would then help Katy Bourne to formulate her strategic plan and also the policing budget for next year. 
7. District Associations
Lewes DA: Councillor Stephen Catlin confirmed that there had been greater attendance at virtual meetings than when they were face to face. Councillor Catlin also advised that the new Barclays mandate had been approved and so the next step would be to confirm if LDALC members wished to use electronic banking. 
Rother DA: Councillor John Barnes advised that speeding was discussed in detail at the last meeting. There was a successful parish council conference in Rother with the District Council which was interesting. He advised there was a new clerk and believed their membership stood at 100%. The CEO commented on Rother’s issues with ESCC Highways and advised that a representative would be attending the ESALC AGM to enter into an open question and answer session. 

Wealden DA: Councillor Keith Stevens reported that James Adler, the new Chief Executive of Ashdown Forest attended the meeting and advised how Counties had reduced their funding and so they had to consider the possibility of charging for parking. Councillor Stevens also advised there were thousands of fire alarms within East Sussex and that the fire service had confirmed it was happy to fit fire alarms and liaise with parishes to set up meetings, especially to help elderly residents. The Wealden District update was concentrated on the Local Plan and the consultation with residents. Councillor Stevens advised there would not be a Parish Conference this year but it would take place within the first six months of 2022. Cllr Moss advised there would be an online presentation with James Adler later in the week. 

8. Housing Working Party
Councillor David Young said that the Housing Party had not met since the last Board meeting but he reported that NALC had published a very comprehensive paper regarding 90% of the issues on planning and what causes such delays within the planning area. 
9. Training update 
The CEO reported that 186 members had attended ESALC training sessions since the first one ran in July of this year; over 200 including face to face sessions. In the new year, new courses should include a Time Management training session with David Foster as well as a session to give practical tips and ideas to local councils regarding climate change and what can be done at a local level to contribute to helping East Sussex become carbon neutral. A new session with Florence Churchill on The Future of Planning should also run in 2022. The CEO also advised that the next Clerks Forum would be on December 3rd and Chairman’s Forum on December 6th. 

10. Clerks recruitment
The CEO advised that recruitment was slightly more positive than when discussed at the last meeting. He reported that Piddinghoe recently advertised for a new clerk and it received 13 expressions of interest which resulted in 5 applications and 3 shortlisted for interview (all from ESALC). Fletching PC received 4 applications and were interviewing 3 candidates. Councillor David Young suggested a mentoring system for new clerks to which the CEO reported that Steve Brigden had recently offered to be a mentor. 
11. ESALC AGM/Conference
The CEO confirmed that the AGM agenda had been issued to all member councils last week. Regarding the Conference, he advised that Steve Tilbury specialized in climate change issues and he was available to present at the Conference. A fee needed to be agreed but he expected it to be reasonable as no travel costs and it would not be for more than an hour. Councillor John Barnes suggested that Trevor also make contact with the man who delivered the biodiversity strategy for Crowhurst parish council. Councillor Keith Stevens said a Covid update from Darren Gale could be popular if there was a small slot that needed to be filled. Regarding ESCC Highways, 15 minutes for a presentation followed by a 15 minute question and answer session was agreed. They could also discuss 20mph speeding through villages. Regarding speeding itself, Habs Rahman, the Chief Inspector for Roads Policing would attend and provide a report. The Rother example of putting in a black cat device and confirming to the police that issues existed in Catsfield and Ninfield could act as a nice case study for other parishes to follow suit. It was requested that the black cat report from Keith Robertson be shared with the Board.  
12. Any other business
Dr Alex MaxGillivray reported on the Lewes to Uckfield railway line and advised that the latest bid for a feasibility study for this facility had not been funded. It appeared to be the case that none of the South East bids were funded. 
13. Date of the next meeting
The date of the next meeting was agreed to take place on 7th February 2022 at 3pm. 
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